
O 
UR MISSION STATEMENT: We, the Christian Community of St. Barbara Parish                      

        are united in our solid Catholic faith and tradition. We strive to live out our baptismal                  

call through service to our members and God’s people.  

Through support and education, we shall nurture spiritual growth,           

at all ages, while promoting a strong foundation for our                     

values and beliefs. 

                                               Joyfully, we go forth, through the working         

                                                          of the Holy Spirit, to carry out the  

                                                                         mission of Jesus Christ. 

Saint Barbara                       

Catholic Church 

            Seventh Sunday in Ordinary Time 

                          February 18 - 19, 2017 
 

                                “Love your enemies.” 

2813 Lincoln Way NW, Massillon, Ohio 44647               www.SaintBarbaraParish.com 

SCHEDULE OF MASSES: 

SATURDAY                                       

4:30 p.m. 

SUNDAY                                            

8:00 a.m., 10:30 a.m., 5:30 p.m. 

HOLYDAY                                         
Vigil ~ 7:00 p.m.                                   

9:00 a.m. and 7:00 p.m. 

WEEKDAY                                            

9:00 a.m. 

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION   

SATURDAY 3:30 p.m. 

    Church Office: Phone:  (330) 833-6898 

   Fax:  (330) 833-5164 

   E-mail:  StBarbMassillon@aol.com 

    St. Barbara School:     Phone:   (330) 833-9510 

  E-mail: StBarbaraElem@YoungstownDiocese.org 

    Parish Life Center:      Phone: (330) 832-4773 

Parish Office Hours:  

Monday—Friday 8:30 a.m. - 4:30 p.m. 

Bingo: Wednesdays at 6:30 p.m. (PLC) 

SBP: Vol I, Issue XV 

Pastor:    Rev. Brian Cline 

School Principal:    Matthew Creamer 

Dir. Religious Education:       Mollie Luginski 

Church Secretary:      Judy Wellin 

Youth Minister,                                
PR, Marketing, PLC:                  

Parish Council Chairperson:      Bob Otte 

Finance Council Chairperson:   Tony Spitale 

Amy Davis 
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Ministries and Contact Information: 

Youth Ministry: Amy Davis      (330) 833-6898 

Music Ministry: Ken Boyce      (330) 575-1561 

Parish Council : Bob Otte      (330) 833-7690 

Finance Council: Tony Spitale      (330) 209-8454 

Prayer Circle:     Vincent & Lois Drouhard  (330) 833-9790 

Social Club:  Joe Pape          (330) 832-2824 

Liturgy Committee: Ken Boyce      (330) 833-6898 

Eucharistic Ministers: LaDonna Kraus      (330) 837-3669 

Lectors:  Judy Wellin      (330) 833-8879 

Adult Servers:  Joel Fichter      (330) 830-9301 

Child Servers:  Ken Boyce      (330) 833-6898 

Ushers:  Thomas Kraus      (330) 837-3669 

Gift Bearers:  Julie Turkal      (330) 832-7868 

Greeters:  Joan Galant      (330) 830-5311 

Sacristans:  Paulette Martin      (330) 704-1706 

Caring Stitchers: Mary Sirgo      (330) 837-4588 

Faith in Action:   Arlene Nussbaum     (330) 837-2705 

   Church Coordinator 

P.T.O.:   Jennifer Doney      (330) 904-2599 

School Secretary: Rhonda Annen      (330) 833-9510 

BAPTISM 

Mandatory Baptism Preparation Sessions are held quarterly:    
February  /  May  /  August  /  November                                        
Baptisms are held the fourth Sunday of the month. 
 

REGISTRATION 

New families should register by phone or by coming to the      
Rectory.  Every wage earner should make a real effort to support 
the parish with Christian generosity. 
 

RCIA (Rite of Christian Initiation for Adults) 

The RCIA is the ancient and currently renewed process for       
initiating adults into the Catholic Church.  It is for those desiring 
full membership through Baptism, Confirmation, and Eucharist.  
We invite newcomers who are seeking membership to join us!  
Call the church office for information. 
 

MARRIAGE 

Arrange six months in advance. 
 

MINISTRY OF CARE 

For visits to shut-ins or the homebound, call:                                
Tess Simonetti-  (330) 832-0597                                                 
and Julie Turkal- (330) 832-7868 
 

Bulletin Submissions 

Bulletin submissions are due to the rectory by Tuesday at noon.  
Inserts should be sent in electronic form whenever possible. 

Mass intentions                          

scheduling change! 

There are now no limitations on the number of Masses 
that can be said for a loved one!                                       

Mass Intentions can be scheduled for:    

* A deceased loved one  

* A living relative/friend who is ill 

* A living person celebrating a birthday,                           
anniversary, special occasion, etc.   

Call the office and ask for Judy on Monday, Tuesday or 
Wednesday 8:30 am to 4:30 pm.    

Scripture Readings for the Week – 2/20/17-2/26/17 

Sun.– Lv 19: 1-2, 17-18; 1Cor 3: 16-23; Mt 5: 38-48 

Mon – Sir 1: 1-10; Mk 9: 14-29  

Tues –  Sir 2:1-11; Mk 9: 30-37 

Wed. -  1Pt 5:1-4; Mt 16: 13-19 

Thurs – Sir 5: 1-8; Mk 9: 41-50 

Fri. – Sir 6: 5-17; Mk 10: 1-12 

Sat. – Heb 11: 1-7; Mk 9: 2-13 

Sun. – Sir 17: 1-15; Mk 10: 13-16 

              
Dear Parishioners, 

 Next weekend, our parish will be asked to join with 
parishes throughout the Diocese of Youngstown in 
offering our support to the 2017 Bishop’s Appeal for 
Catholic Charities and Church. This year’s goal is    
$4 million. The Annual Appeal is the primary source 
for Catholic Charities in our six-county diocese. 
There continues to be an ever-increasing number of 
needy persons coming to Catholic Charities for help 
and they depend on our support of the Bishop’s    
Appeal. The Bishop’s Appeal also helps to subsidize             
traditional church ministries. Bishop Murry is     
counting on our support of the 2017 Bishop’s       
Appeal. It is his fervent hope that every parish will 
reach their goal. This week, members of every parish 
who made a gift to the appeal last year will receive a 
letter from Bishop Murry asking you to continue 
your generous support of the work of charity in our 
diocese. Additionally, next weekend, an appeal      
contribution envelope will be available in the pews at 
Church. We ask every family to prayerfully make a 
gift to the Annual Appeal. Thank you in advance for 
your reflection and generous response to the Annual       
Appeal.  

God Bless, 
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Schedules for 2/20/17-2/26/17 

Weekday Server –                                                                  

9AM Masses      2/20,21,24 -  C. Majors 

2/22 - SCHOOL MASS– C. Majors, S. Murray, L. Eberhardt 

Saturday/Sunday Masses - Servers 

  4:30 pm – 2/25 –  M. Soehnlen, J. Majors, C. Majors 

  8:00 am – 2/26 – V. Pape, J. Blackstone, F. Szasz  

10:30 am – 2/26 – S. Murray, A and C. Fraelich 

  5:30 pm – 2/26 -  L. Eberhardt 

Lectors: 

  4:30 pm – 2/25 – S. Ziegelhofer, T. Kring 

  8:00 am – 2/26 – B and Q Piorkowski 

10:30 am – 2/26 – R. Bossler, P. Martin 

  5:30 pm – 2/26– C. Giltz 

Sacristans: 

  4:30 pm – 2/25 – P. Bishop  

  8:00 am – 2/26 – J. Wyman and T. Simonetti 

10:30 am – 2/26– P. Martin 

  5:30 pm – 2/26 – TBD 

Weekly Budget   $  12,621.00 

Needy      $       452.00  
 

Regular Collection   $    9,150.67 

Mail-in      $    1,159.00 

On-line      $       190.00    

Total      $  10,499.67 

Deficit               ($   2,121.33) 

545 Total: 4:30p – 190;  8:00a – 123; 10:30- 185; 5:30p- 47 

211 Envelopes 
 

Capital Campaign   $   799,299.00 

Collected to date   $   433,005.03 

Offering for February 12, 2017 

Flowers on the Altar are in Memory of Henry and    

Josie Mastrianni with love from May & Mark Sweany. 

 

 

Saturday – February 18  

  4:30 p.m. – Anna Kereszturi (Elaine, Paul, Ray, Becky) 
 

Sunday – Feb. 19 - Seventh Sunday In Ordinary Time    

   8:00 a.m. – Paul & Maryann Parks, James Gillan                  
  (Jean Nussbaumer) 

 10:30 a.m. – Priests in Purgatory (Marjorie Dus)                 
  Saint Dymphna Shrine Offering 

  5:30 p.m. – Poor  Souls in Purgatory (Dennis Osseck) 
             Saint Dymphna Shrine Offering 
  

Monday – February 20 

   9:00 a.m. – Norma Wyles 
  

Tuesday – February 21 – St. Peter Damian 

  9:00 a.m. – Living Special Intention (Marcelene Vakoc)        

 Saint Dymphna Shrine Offering 

  Eucharistic Adoration begins after Mass 
 

Wednesday – February 22 – Chair of St. Peter, Apostle  

    9:00 a.m.    Living- Rober t Brown (Har r iet Brown)    
  Saint Dymphna Shrine Offering  

                        SCHOOL MASS 
 

Thursday – February 23 –St. Polycarp   

   8:45 am – Devotion to Our Lady of Perpetual Help 

   9:00 am -  Liturgy of the Word with Holy Communion  
  

Friday – February 24 

   9:00 a.m. – Soupie Campbell (wife, Pauline) 
 

Saturday – February 25  

  4:30 p.m. – Chris Ruegg (Margaret Carrothers) 
  

Sunday – Feb. 26 - Eighth Sunday In Ordinary Time    

   8:00 a.m. – Living – M/M Falger  (M.A. Settle)           
  Saint Dymphna Shrine Offering 

 10:30 a.m. – Casimer Eaglowski (Daughters) 

   5:30 p.m. – People of Our  Par ish 

Gift Bearers This Weekend 

  4:30 p.m. – Rita and Rebekka Glasure 

 8:00 a.m. – Lisa and Brian Spinden 

10:30 a.m. – PSR   

  5:30 p.m. – Ushers 

Rectory Offices - will be closed on Monday, February 

20th for President’s Day. 
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Sanctuary (Tabernacle) Candle 

Would you like to remember a special loved one in your 

prayers and have our parish family remember them in 

their prayers as well?  Consider  having the Sanctuary 

Candle nearest the tabernacle lit for a week for $10 for your 

intentions.  Call Judy at the rectory 330-833-6898 to         

schedule it.  The week that you schedule will be listed in the 

bulletin for all to pray.  There is also the “tree” of candles 

that you can light for $4.00 each as well. 

 

 

        
 

This Week’s Schedule: 
 

YOUTH CHOIR Practice is 

Tuesday, February 21st from 3-4pm 

In the School Music Room 
 

 BELL CHOIR Practice is 

Wednesday, February 22nd from 5:30-7pm  

In the Worship Space 
 

 CHOIR Practice is 

Wednesday, February 22nd from 7-8:30pm  

In the Worship Space 
 

FOLK GROUP Practice is 

Thursday, February 23rd from 7-8:30pm  

In the Worship Space 
 

All groups are ALWAYS  

welcoming new members! 

Next Week Mass Schedule at a Glance: 

       Saturday, February 25th: 4:30pm– FOLK GROUP 

Sunday, February 26th: 8:00am– Cantor 

                        10:30am- CHOIR 

        5:30pm- Cantor 
 

Contact Ken Boyce at 330-575-1561 or 

KBoyce@SaintBarbaraParish.com for more details! 

In Memoriam 

In your kindness please pray for the repose of the souls of 
the following persons who have died this past week: 

Eva Marie Harris, precious granddaughter of Edge 

Cary of our parish. 

Jim Mang, dear brother of Rita Sandy and Betty 

Hemperly of our parish. 

Jean Nussbaumer, dear long-time parishioner of our 

parish. 

Gladys Sibila, loving long-time parishioner of our      

parish. 

Eternal rest grant unto them, O Lord and let the perpetual light 

shine upon them and may they rest in peace.   Amen. 

The Sanctuary (Tabernacle) Candle is lit this 

week in memory of Dale Devault. Please, dear 

parishioners, pray for him all week.  Thank you. 

CCHS Mother/Daughter Tea – “Be our guest, Be 

our guest, Put our service to the test!”  Pre-school to 7th 

Grade Girls and their mothers are invited to join the 

CCHS French Club for a fabulous and dainty Mother-

Daughter tea – March 19th 2:30-4:00 in the gym.   $24 

Admission for Mother and Daughter and $10 for each 

additional girl. Enjoy Croissants, French Lace Fruit 

Cups, Pastries and Tea.  Fun crafts, games and prizes.  

Raffle baskets, too!  Proceeds benefit the French Club for 

the trip to France in April.  RSVP by March 10 to CCHS 

Mother-Daughter Tea – 4824 Tuscarawas Street West, 

Canton 44708.  Call 330-478-2131. DIRECTORY PHOTOS will be taken of the Usher,      

Eucharistic Minister, and Lector Ministries on  Sunday,               

February 26th  at 9:30am (between the 8am and 10:30am 

Masses).  Thanks for helping us make our directory great! 

Irene Metzger, formally of our parish had to move to 
San Antonio, Texas with her youngest daughter due to her 
health.  She will turn 88 on Thursday, March 2nd.          
She would love to hear from her friends and fellow      
parishioners here at our parish.  Her address is:  617 
Rocklyn Drive, San Antonio, TX 78239.  Her phone     
number is 361-816-3119. 

St. Barbara Social Club Meeting – Sunday,     

February 26th at 6:00 pm in the PLC 

Massillon K of C Foundation will serve a Meatloaf or 

All-You-Can-Eat Spaghetti Dinner on Tuesday, February 

21st – between 5:00-7:00 pm.  The dinners include a 

beverage, homemade bread, salad and dessert.  $8/Adults, 

$6/Children 2-12 years, Free/under 2 years.  Funds are 

being used for ongoing building and club renovations. 
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Youth Ministry Notes 
 

Upcoming Events: 

February 19 – 6:30-8:00 pm in the Community 

Room – Please bring a bible and a notebook.  We 

will continue to learn about the organization of 

the bible through fun activities, group discussion, 

and personal reflection. 

February 20 – 4:30-5:30 pm in the Church – 

Hour of Prayer (ALL are welcome!) Please           

remember to send any specific prayer requests to 

Amy at amy.davis@saintbarbaraparish.com or by 

calling (330) 284-9257.  

February 26 – 6:30-8:00 pm in the Community 

Room – We will begin to prepare for Lent by      

discussing our Lenten practices.  We will also be 

planning our March service project. 
 

**Please mark April 1-2 on your calendars for 

our Spring retreat at Camp Y-Noah!                   

More details to come! 
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EUCHARISTIC ADORATION is Tuesday, 2/21     

and will begin after the 9:00am Mass          

If you can’t make your appointed time, please call one of the    

substitutes:   Verla Lorenz, 330-833-1125;                                      

  Judi Frank, 330-828-8343;   

  Sue Ehmer, 330-704-0965   

  and Bob Kracker 330-833-1885.       

If they are not available, then call the rectory.  Please remember: 

do not leave until the next person arrives, as we should never 

leave our Lord unattended. 

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION 

INCLEMENT WEATHER CANCELLATION 

Listen to the RADIO -  WHBC, AM 1480 or 94.1 FM if 

you are not sure about the weather.  It will be announced 

that St. Barbara School is closed.  You can also go on 

WHBC.com to check it there as well. That also means that 

Eucharistic Adoration automatically is cancelled for the 

entire day. 

St. Barbara School closing does not show up on              

television.  We do NOT follow Massillon City Schools 

decisions as has been done in the past. 

SCHOOL NEWS 

Monday, February 20th – NO SCHOOL – (President’s Day) 

Wednesday, February 22nd – School Mass – 9:00 am 

Please bring your Box Tops to Mass on Feb. 25th and 
26th in order for them to be mailed on March 1st. 
 

200 Club Winners for Feb. 15th  Drawing 

#  4 – Robert Otte - $100. 

#11 – Hammer’s Service - $100 

 

 

 

 

SPECIAL BINGO NIGHTS TO BENEFIT SCHOOL TRIP TO CHICAGO! 

in the St. Barbara Parish Life Center  

Special THURSDAY Bingo Nights  

March 2nd, 16th & 30th  

April 27th 

May 4th  

Doors Open @ 4:30pm        Bingo Starts @ 6:30pm  

Raffles * 50/50 * Special Meals  

Hot Dogs, Coneys, Deli Sandwiches, Nachos,                               
Desserts, Beverages And More Available  

St. Barbara School STEM          
Focused Learning 

Thursday March 9th 

Bobcats STEM Day  9-11am 

   Family STEM Night   6-8pm 
 

For St. Barbara students, Preschool-7th grade, family, and 

guests from the community with children from Preschool-8th 

grade interested in a hands-on learning day.                                             

Free, family event open to the public!  

from the LEGO Club! 
St. Barbara School thanks the parish 
for it’s generosity in donating Legos 
for our new club! We now have plenty 
and are off to a great start!  

Thank you again for your help! 
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Vocations – God chose the foolish of the world 

to shame the wise, and God chose the weak of the world 
to shame the strong.”   

God doesn’t call the qualified, He qualifies the called.   

Could He be calling you?  Call Fr . Chr is Luoni             
330-744-8451 or cluoni@youngstowndiocese.org. 

Youngstown Diocese                              
Office of Pro-Life,   

Marriage and Family Life Events 

Another Two Nights    
on the Family  

featuring Bishop Murray 
 

All are welcome to “Another Two Nights on the Family” 

taking place on Mondays from 7-8:30 pm at St. Michael 

Parish Hall, 300 N. Broad Street, CANFIELD: 
 

 Part 1: “The Vital Role of the Family in Church & 

Society” was on February 13th. 

 

 Part 2: A panel of local experts will address 

“Bullying: What can be done about it?”             

on February 27th.  Panelists include Detective              

Sergeant Delphine Baldwin-Casey, Victim Assistance 

Coordinator for the Safe Environment Program; Donna 

Mertes, Counselor at St. Michael School in Canton; 

Nickie Ostick, Community  Educator and Outreach 

Specialist at Christina House. 

 

 

 
 

2017 Festival Raffle Tickets 

Grand Prize* LEXUS NX 200T   

This is not a lease.  This is not a demo car.  This is 

a BRAND NEW (silver) 2016 Lexus NX 

200T (as pictured above!)  Actual sticker price: 

$36,943  (VIN# JTJYARBZ8G2044517) 

 

 2nd Prize- Snapper RE210 

Riding Lawnmower- 33” Deck. 

Retail price: $1999.99 
 

 3rd Prize- $500 Cash 

_____________________________ 

We will begin MONTHLY drawings from all     

tickets sold during that month for $50 cash       

beginning at 4:30pm on February 28th!               

Get your tickets in soon to be part of this     

monthly cash prize drawing! 

Tickets are always available for sale for $10                       

at the rectory and after every Mass!   

*Must Sell 5000 tickets or the drawing for the car          

becomes a 50/50 cash drawing. 

Drawing on May 29, 2017 at 6:00pm 

Lenten Book Club 
Lent is a time of increased prayer and growth in our 
faith.  One way to do that is to spend some extra time 
reading and reflecting on Catholic books.  Please            
consider joining our St. Barbara Book Club this Lent.  We 
will be reading the book Everybody Needs to Forgive 
Somebody, by Dr. Allen Hunt.  The book features 12         
real-life short stories of the grace that comes from        
forgiving.  Sessions will involve prayer and small group 
discussion in a friendly, non-intimidating environment.                    
Participants can share as much as they are comfortable 
during discussions.  The book includes a study guide 
with discussion questions for participants to think about 
before each session.  A morning session will be offered at 
10:00AM on Wednesdays beginning  Wednesday, March 
8 through Wednesday, April 12.  An evening session will 
be offered at 2:00PM on Thursdays beginning Thursday, 
March 2 through Thursday, April 2.  Sessions are           
expected to last an hour and will be held in the            
community room.  Books will be provided. Sign-up 
sheets will be at both church entrances following all 
masses.  Please contact Amy with any questions at       
330-284-9257.          
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Why Do We Do That? 
CENTERS & SPACES (Part 2) 

 

“Sacred spaces. Any church building has a number of separate spaces designed for specific purposes. The  sanctuary, while 

perhaps not so clearly set off as before the council, nonetheless is its own space. The sanctuary is the space enveloping the  

altar, ambo and presider’s chair and those who minister at these liturgical centers. Nothing ought to get in the way of the sight 

lines to these liturgical centers.  The nave is the assembly space and is generally the largest sacred space.  The narthex is the  

entrance or gathering space where the hospitality ministers greet those coming to liturgy, where the baptismal font may be 

placed, and leads to the name.  The reconciliation room is a sacred space where the sacrament of penance is celebrated with the 

individual; it is larger than the familiar confessional boxes in older churches and permits face-to-face confession. There may be 

a separate Blessed Sacrament chapel where the sacrament is reserved in the tabernacle (a locked and immovable receptacle; see 

GIRM 314) for Communion for the sick and homebound, for Viaticum (Holy Communion for the dying), and for adoration. 

There may be separate devotional spaces with statues or sacred art that promote veneration of the saints and further people’s 

devotional life.  A practical space is the sacristy and sometimes separate vesting room, usually off the sanctuary space and 

sometimes near the narthex where the entrance procession would begin; here, the ministers vest, and vestments and other things 

needed for liturgy are stored .” 

Excerpt from “The Ministry of the Assembly” by Joyce Ann Zimmerman, CPPS. © 2016 by Order of Saint Benedict, Collegeville, Minn. (Chapter 4, pp 41-42) 

 

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED! 

Anyone interested in volunteering to help please fill out this schedule 
and either put into the collection basket or drop it off at the rectory.  

Please X the dates and services for which you are available. 

Please return by Monday, February 27th 

Name:_______________________________________________________________ 

Phone:_______________________  Email:________________________________ 

Please return by Monday, February 27th   

Any questions please contact Ken Boyce at the rectory at 330-833-6898 or by email at: 
KBoyce@SaintBarbaraParish.com 

Thursday            

Early SET-UP       

4-7pm 

March 2 March 9 March 16 

 

March 23 March 30 April 6 

Friday                   

SET-UP              

2-4:30pm 

March 3 March 10 March 17 March 24 March 31 April 7 

Friday                

SERVE                 

4:30-7:30pm 

March 3 March 10 March 17 March 24 March 31 April 7 

Friday                 

CLEAN-UP   

7:00-??? 

March 3 March 10 March 17 March 24 March 31 April 7 



Please support our advertisers! They make our bulletin possible! 

  If you or someone you know and trust would                

like to advertise in our bulletin, please contact 

Ken Boyce in the Rectory!   

             ATTENTION: 

Visit our redesigned parish website today! 

www.SaintBarbaraParish.com 

A Pro-Life Quote For the      

Month of February “Fewer     
women would 
have abortions 
if wombs had 

windows.”       

Dr. Bernad        
Nathanson,      

former abortionist 
turned Pro-Life in 

his 1979 book 
“Aborting           
America” 


